

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES WASHINGTON, D. C.

JOHN V. TUNNEY

February 10, 1967

Dr. Ahmed Talaat
Director, Public Relations Office
High Dam
Aswan
United Arab Republic

Dear Dr. Talaat:

I cannot tell you how much I appreciate the time that you spent with Senator Kennedy and me.

Our trip to your country was most rewarding and I want you to know that you played a large part in making it so.

The only unhappy note in our sojourn to your beautiful land was the fact that we did not have a chance to stay longer. I can promise that the next time I come I shall stay long enough to truly appreciate the great culture of your people.

Mrs. Tunney joins me in expressing our deepest thanks for your graciousness.

JOHN V. TUNNEY

Warmest

Member of Congress

regards

JVT/jls